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Minutes
School of Business and Technology Department Meeting
Dr. John Meyer, Dean and Dr. Tom Rath, Associate Dean
April 11, 2014 at 1:00 PM on Lee-Building U
	
	Present
	Absent
	Excused

	Administration
	
	
	

	John Meyer
	x
	
	

	Tom Rath
	x
	
	

	Program Coordinators
	
	
	

	Douglas Nay
	x
	
	

	Richard Worch
	x
	
	

	Mary Conwell
	x
	
	

	Faculty
	
	
	

	Munir Al-Suleh
	x
	
	

	Andrew Blitz
	x
	
	

	Leroy Bugger
	x
	
	

	Victor Butler
	x
	
	

	Alisa Callahan
	x
	
	

	Jennifer Cohen
	
	x
	

	Michael Hayden
	x
	
	

	David Hoffman
	x
	
	

	Deborah Johnson
	x
	
	

	David Oliver
	x
	
	

	William VanGlabek
	x
	
	

	Scott VanSelow
	x
	
	

	Dennis Fahey
	
	x
	

	Michael Nisson
	x
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	


	
	Present
	Absent
	Excused

	Staff
	
	
	

	Lisa Dick
	x
	
	

	Kelly Eakins
	x
	
	

	Charlene Wolfe
	x
	
	

	Michelle Zamniak
	x
	
	

	Jill De Valk
	x
	
	

	Colette Ott
	x
	
	

	Rushell Hopkins
	x
	
	

	Tom Carr
	x
	
	

	Adjunct Faculty
	
	
	

	Sandi Towers
	x
	
	

	Scott Hammond
	x
	
	

	Jenny Patterson
	x
	
	

	Mike Quaintence
	x
	
	

	Deb McCabe
	x
	
	

	Carrie Smith
	x
	
	

	Gary Rodgers
	x
	
	

	Guests
	
	
	

	Wendy Athens EOL
	x
	
	

	Marilyn Goby EOL
	x
	
	

	Present
	
	
	

	Excused
	
	
	

	Guests
	2
	
	

	Total
	31
	
	


Welcome: Dr. Meyer
· Furniture – if you would like to pack yourself this summer we hope to have the new furniture for faculty offices by the start of the new year
· FERPA Quiz – worked together to take the online FERPA Quiz provided by the registrar’s office and had clarifying discussion concerning FERPA and how it relates to our daily life as faculty and staff working with students at Edison.
Dr. Rath:
· Today is the day to verify and request changes to your Fall schedule.  Don’t worry about using load sheets, communicate directly with Lisa Dick.
· Organizational structure:

· First call direct to Dr. Rath (questions, concerns), then to Dr. Meyer
· Summer Syllabi Due April 15th 

· Fall Syllabi TBA due this summer – the template needs updated by M. Fanslau to incorporate the new name

· Syllabi go directly to Dr. Rath or the program coordinators.  No need to use the Bus Tech 

· Textbook adoptions:  93.8% have been submitted…thank you 125 textbook adoptions for FALL less than 10 are still outstanding. Dr. Rath will be contacting you if you haven’t yet submitted.

Breakouts
Business/Accounting
Accounting and Business Administration Breakout Minutes

Convene:
1:45 PM

Attendees:




Alisa Callahan

Michael Hayden



David Hoffman



Debbie McCabe



Dr. Douglas Nay



David Oliver

Jenny Patterson

Gary Rodgers



Michael Quaintance

Carrie Smith



William Van Glabek

Dr. Nay conducted a review of the 3/14/14 breakout session.
Dr. Nay requested that all course learning objectives will be completed and implemented before the Summer break. The assignments and final exam will be mapped to course and program learning objectives.

Further discussion of the mechanics of test creation with groups of questions within the test bank took place between Edison Online representatives and faculty.
Common Course Final Exams were discussed and it was unanimously decided that these finals will be referred to as Exit Exams. Instructors may choose to use the Exit Exams as a Final Exam or create their own Final Exam to administer in addition to the Exit Exam.
Vote taken- all in favor of GEB 1011 as the first course to be mapped to program learning outcomes for Spring
David Hoffman and Alisa Callahan will divide the 100 questions, map them to AS BAMA program outcomes, and forward to Dr. Nay within 3 business days.  Dr. Nay will forward to Edison Online for programming in CANVAS.
BAS SMAN program outcomes were revised, with changes to number 7 as follows:

Enumerate and describe the competitive and operational challenges and opportunities relating to marketing and international business.
Dr. Nay requested matching of course learning objectives to program learning outcomes and mapping Exit Exam (formerly Common Course Final) questions to program learning outcomes/objectives.

There was lengthy discussion on rubric design. Dr. Nay provided samples of rubrics for a written case analysis and oral presentation. Dr. Nay suggested each instructor adopt one written assignment and one oral presentation assignment for each course with a standard rubric for grading. Online and blended courses would utilize narrated PowerPoint presentations, YouTube videos, or other forms of media for the presentation assignments. 

Vote taken- all in favor of standardized rubrics for written case analysis and oral presentations. Alisa Callahan will create electronic versions of the sample rubrics, revise to make broader for all courses, and submit to Dr. Nay for approval. Fall 2014 is target semester for implementation of standardized rubrics.
Debbie McCabe asked if guests are permitted to accompany students in the classroom. Dr. Nay replied that, “in general, the answer is no”. Kelly Eakins offered to research college policy and report findings to Dr. Nay.

Public Safety


The following members were present:  Dr. Richard Worch, Professor Dennis Fahey, Professor Mike Nisson, Professor Mary Conwell, Jill DeValk and Colette Ott.

Discussion was held about the three new Criminal Justice classes that will be offered beginning in the Fall of 2015.  The classes being developed by Professor Nisson are Advanced Criminal Justice Studies, Ethics in Criminal Justice, and Community Policing.  Professor Nisson said that the syllabi, with lesson plans, and the textbook selection should be completed by September 1, 2014.  Dr. Worch noted that the final date to go to the Curriculum Committee would be November, 2014, so that it can be approved by January, 2015.   Dr. Worch mentioned that Chief Robert DeMann of the Glades County Sheriff’s Office is willing to help in the development of the Ethics of Criminal Justice class.  Professor Nisson will work with him in the development of that class.

Dr. Worch briefly shared what was discussed this morning at the Criminal Justice Advisory Committee breakout session.  The basic discussion was around possible use of Perkins funding for a V-300, a 300 Degree Force Options Training Simulator.  This is a firearms training simulator that allows realistic tactics, movements, engagements, and communication in shooting situations.  The result at the Advisory Meeting earlier in the day was to schedule a demonstration date.

The meeting adjourned at 2:45 p.m.

(Minutes recorded by C. Ott, 4/11/14)


Technology Breakout Meeting

Attendance:  S. VanSelow, D. Johnson, S. Hammond, V. Butler, A. Blitz, M. Al-Suleh, R. Hopkins, T. Rath, C. Wolfe

The following items were discussed.

Dr. Rath was happy to announce that there has been much progress with the work to-date on course assessments.

· Professor Al-Suleh inquired about connecting assignments to outcomes in Canvas.  He indicated that some of his adjuncts were concerned about using Canvas.  Dr. Rath explained that there is a dedicated person in the Edison Online office to assist with that endeavor, if needed.

· Dr. Rath explained that course assessments were to establish a standard for a particular course.  This will be a baseline for assessment.  If it is discovered that the assessment doesn’t work, new ones can be established.  The goal is to demonstrate that we are providing the instruction, as stated for a particular course.

· Professor Johnson asked if every ground class would use the same shell used in Canvas.  Dr. Rath indicated that was correct. 

· The base shell for each course will be “locked” down so that each section offered for that course will have the same base outline.

· Professor VanSelow shared the MOS test results.  Fifty-nine students took the exam.  Forty-one of those who attempted the exam passed some part of the exam.  Twenty-one passed at least one exam.  Five students passed at least three exams.

· Professor VanSelow suggested that the next time the MOS exams are given, students have an opportunity to practice with the prep simulation software prior to testing.  Some students did run out of time.  He also reminded everyone that only students who volunteered took the exam.

· Professor Blitz expressed that there were issues with IT “group policy”, and local administrator rights.  He had to manually install components.  Also, that rooms were not under IT control.  He recommended that proctors be independent.  Faculty should not be proctoring their own students.

· Professor VanSelow asked for clarification regarding a letter that was to be written from the group collectively to request the use of the MTA exam and Certiport Measure Up test preparation.  Dr. Rath confirmed that a group request would be fine.  Professor VanSelow suggested that the advisory committee weigh in on this matter.  Professor Blitz informed the group that the advisory committee had met early in the day.  Professor VanSelow expressed concern that other faculty had not been notified of the meeting.  If not to attend, at least to be given the opportunity to request agenda items.  Professor Johnson agreed, but reminded the group that Dr. Meyer did not want the advisory committee meetings to become another faculty meeting.  It is a meeting for community members to give their input with regard to programs needed and content for those programs.  

· Professor VanSelow also had concern that two COP courses, that were to be scheduled during the Fall only, were currently on the summer schedule.  This will affect student enrollment for Fall.

· Professor Johnson also had concern that so few course were offered at the Collier Campus.  Only three CGS1000 courses were offered for Fall.  This makes it difficult for the program to grow.

The meeting was adjourned at 2:20 PM.

Respectfully submitted by MZ 4/11/2014 
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